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30 October 2019 

Re: Water Service Connection enquiry 

With regards to your email of 10 September 2019 for a review of a previously rejected water 
service application. 

As discussed over the phone with you both, I advise that Goldenfields Water is unable to offer 
any landholders any additional water service connections to the water supply area known as 
Dirnaseer / Suttons Lane. 

This supply area is at fully capacity and by way of explanation, the water is pumped from the 
Goldenfields Water Trunk main, just east of the Cootamundra abattoirs to a reservoir just off 
the Old Cootamundra/ Temora Road. This is shown in the following schematic in relation to 
the water mains that this pump station and reservoir serve. 
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With regards to the comments that there have been recent neighbouring property transfers, to 
date where the dwellings would become vacant. 
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There have been no requests for any permanent disconnection of any water services, which I 
would expect would be very unlikely. While there is always some domestic usage from Non 
Residential Rural connections, the majority of rural water usage is either stock watering or 
crop spraying. It is this stock water usage that increases significantly during in the January to 
March period, which puts this area of the infrastructure at full capacity. 

Yours faithfully 

&�C:: ~-

�rard Carr 
Administration Coordinator
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